NEWSLETTER

Edgworth Medical Centre & The Surgery at Egerton and Dunscar Health Centre 
November 2018 & December 2018
Welcome to All Our Patients
Welcome to our Edgworth Medical Centre’s Novemeber 2018 & December 2018 Newsletter.  .
The winter months and the dark nights are upon us, and Christmas is looming.  We hope all our patients who are eligible have booked your influenza Vaccination ?  It is also a good idea through the dark winter months to keep an eye on our elderly neighbours.
Birthday’s
We would like to wish all our patients who celebrate there birthdays in November or December, a very happy birthday from all of us at Edgworth & Egerton & Dunscar Health Centre Dr Leach’s Practice.
Movember is an annual event involving the growing of moustaches during the month of November to raise awareness of men's health issues, such as prostate cancer, testicular cancer, and men's suicide. The Movember Foundation runs the Movember charity event, housed at Movember.com. The goal of Movember is to "change the face of men's health."
December

7th December - Unleash your Inner Elf and help beat Dementia this Christmas.
Dates & Times of our opening our over the festive period are to follow

The Clinic opening times are as follows:
    Edgworth Medical Centre                       Egerton & Dunscar Health Centre
Monday         8.00am – 8.00pm                     Monday         8.30am – 6.30pm
Tuesday        8.00am – 6.00pm                     Tuesday        8.30am – 6.30pm
Wednesday   8.00am – 5.00pm                    Wednesday   8.30am – 6.30pm
Thursday       8.00am – 6.00pm                    Thursday       8.30am – 6.30pm
Friday            8.00am – 6.00pm                     Friday            8.30am – 6.30pm

Out of Hours – 0161 763 8940
Emergency Services – 999

Non – Emergency Services - 111
Antibiotics

All colds, most coughs and sore throats are caused by viruses.  Antibiotics DO NOT work against infections such as colds, caused by viruses.  Viral infections are more common than bacterial infections.

The best way to treat most colds, coughs or sore throats is to drink plenty of fluids and to rest.

If the cold lasts more than three weeks or you become breathless, or have chest pains, or already have a chest complaint, see either your doctor or Advanced Nurse Practitioner.

Influenza Vaccination

Remember if you fall in to the following categories, you should have your Influenza Vaccination;
· Chronic Lung Disease including Asthma

· Diabetes

· Chronic Heart Condition

· Lowered Immunity

· Chronic Neurological Disease

OR IF YOU

· Are aged 65 or over

· Are or may be pregnant

· Look after some one who may not be able to look after themselves
Please pick up a leaflet for more information

Prescriptions
Please could we make everyone aware, the reception staff are NOT permitted to take repeat prescription requests over the phone, this is for the safety of all patients.  There are numerous ways as to order a repeat prescription.
· On the Surgery Website

· In surgery at reception

· At your designated Pharmacy

Private Chiropody – Premier Podiatry
Mark Bardsley – Podiatrist – every second Friday of the month (this is a private service)

Community Outreach Support Hearing Aid Drop in Sessions for all the Community
Julie Watkins – Audiologist – every third Tuesday of the month between 2pm & 4pm (no appointment needed and is a free service for people issued with NHS heasring aids from The Royal Bolton Hospital)

· Supply and fitting of new batteries
· Supply and fitting of new tubing
· Advice on maintenance and fitting
· Support and training on using your hearing aid
Friends and Family Survey October 2018
· How likely are you to recommend our GP practice to friends& family if they needed similar care or treatment?

	Extremely Likely
	Likely
	Neither Likely or Unlikely
	Unlikely
	Extremely Unlikely
	Don’t Know

	38
	11
	        2

	0
	            0
	         1



Thank you to the 52 patients who completed August 2018 Friends & Family Survey.  Please see below a snapshot from patients comments.
· “Flexibility, friendliness and knowledge.  I was late due to a traffic problem Kurt waited as long as he could fit me in, and the receptionist kept me informed, the welcome I received when I reached Edgworth was friendly and understanding.  And finally the examination and advice given for my problem and thorough and knowledgeable.  Top class patient care and service “
· The staff both in reception and in the surgery are pleasant, helpful and efficient.

· Efficient appointment on time nurse read my notes and was prepared for my appointment receptionist very helpful.

· Well received.  Dealt with politely and efficiently.  Well informed.

· When you hear the experiences other people suffer, our surgery is great.  The staff, really helpful and pleasant.

· Very friendly approach to asking questions and listening to my responses and conversation.

· Dr Leach is the best doctor I’ve ever had, kind, caring, considerate.

· On time treatment is very important which was perfect today thanks to the practice nurse.
Seven Day Access
Bolton GP Federation has formed two Hubs across the Bolton district for Seven Day Access.
If patients are registered with a GP in Bolton, they can now book appointments to see a doctor or nurse at weekends. Blood sample taking appointments are coming soon.

Appointments are available:

9am - 1pm, Saturdays 
10am - 1pm, Sundays 
9am - 1pm, Bank Holidays

From the following locations:

The Halliwell Surgery Lindfield Drive, Bolton BL1 3RG 

Deane Medical Centre 155-157 Deane Road, Bolton BL3 5AH

All appointments must be booked in advance through the patient’s own GP surgery. The seven-day service is being introduced to help patients fit their healthcare needs around family life and work commitments. Promotional material will be arriving soon at the practice.
	What you need to know about your GP online records
Wouldn’t it be great if you could look at your GP records online? Well, you can! You can also book and cancel appointments at your GP surgery and order repeat prescriptions online. You can already see some of the information in your GP online records, including your medications and allergies. During the next year, you will be able to see even more. This will include illnesses, immunisations and test results. Each GP surgery will make this information available at different times, as their computer systems become ready. 



	Just like online banking, you can look at your GP records on a computer, a tablet or a smartphone, using a website or an app. If you would like to start using online services, see the Getting Started with GP Online Services guide for more information. Information on how to get started is also available online at www.nhs.uk/patientonline or from your surgery or on their website. 


 What’s in it for you?
 You can look at your records whenever you choose to, without needing to print them. Online records are up to date and more secure than a printed paper record which could get lost or seen by others. 
People who have long term conditions, for example diabetes, hypertension or coronary heart disease, have found that looking at their test results online helps them make positive changes to improve their health. They can see if their condition is improving or getting worse by looking at past test results. Adam, a patient at University Health Centre said ‘Record access is useful for those, like me, who need to have more regular contact with their GP’. 

You can look at your medical records before your appointment to see if there is anything you need to discuss with your doctor or nurse. This could be your test results, illnesses you have had in the past or any new information added to your records. This would help you discuss any concerns you may have and help you benefit more from your appointment. 

Sometimes when you see your doctor, you are given a lot of information which you may not be able to remember it later. You may also want further information once you have had time to think about what was said. You can look at your online records after your appointment to make sure you understood what your doctor or nurse said. 

One of the most useful things patients have found is that you can make sure your medical information is accurate. For example, you will be able to let your doctor know if you have an allergy to a medicine and it is not recorded. 

Before you go on holiday, you can check if your vaccinations are up to date without having to go to your surgery. 
Understanding your records 
Your records are written to help medical people look after you and so in some cases, you may not understand everything you see. If you find anything difficult to understand, as well as talking to your doctor or nurse, you can go to the NHS Choices website by using this link www.nhs.uk. NHS Choices is the NHS website for patients so you can look for information on illnesses, improving health and to find NHS services in your local area. 

Other websites frequently used to search for information on illnesses and test results are Patient – www.patient.info and Lab Test Online UK – www.labtestsonline.org.uk. Although these are not owned or checked by the NHS, other patients have found them useful. 
A few things to think about 
There are a few things you need to think about before registering for online records. On very rare occasions 

Your GP may not think it in your best interest for you to look at your GP records online. If this happens, your GP will discuss their reasons with you. It is up to your GP to decide if you should be allowed access to your online records. 

You may see your test results before your doctor has spoken to you about them. This may be when you cannot contact your surgery, or when your surgery is closed. This means you will need to wait until an appointment is available to talk to your doctor. 

Information in your medical records might need correcting. If you find something you think is not correct, you should contact your surgery. The staff will be able to answer your questions and set things right when needed. Please bear in mind that you cannot change the record yourself. 

There may be information in your medical records that you did not know was there or that you had forgotten about, such as an illness or an upsetting incident. If you see anything you did not know about that worries you, please speak to your surgery and they will discuss this with you. 

If you see someone else’s information in your record, please log out immediately and let your surgery know as soon as possible. 

If you have questions about any of the above points, please talk to your surgery and they will be able to advise you further.
Advanced Practitioner
Appointments will be on a Wednesday and Thursday at Egerton & Dunscar Health Centre, Lisa is able to treat a variety of minor illnesses and will also be our lead on Sexual Health and Woman’s Health.  Lisa can prescribe and refer for further treatment.  Reception staff will triage patient telephone calls; if appropriate the appointment will be arranged in Lisa’s clinic.  Please don’t be offended if more questions are asked when booking an appointment.

Mental Health Practitioner
Janet Hartley is our Mental Health Practitioner a 30 minute appointment can be made with her; the appointments are not a counselling session appointment. Janet deals with the following: 
· Annual Depression Screening with Anxiety

· Interim Depression Screening with Anxiety

· Alcohol problem

· Medication reviews for antidepressants

· Prescribed Medication Addiction

· Drug problems
Text message reminder
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Additional Services at Edgworth Medical Centre
We now have a musculoskeletal assessment clinic on a Wednesday  12pm – 3pm and Friday 8.20am – 11.20am.  Any patient with a musculoskeletal problem e.g. bones, joints or soft tissue will be able to attend this clinic rather than a GP appointment. 
The Musculoskeletal Practitioner is able to refer for appropriate investigations such as X-rays, MRI scans, Ultrasound scans and blood tests
ALERT - Personal Data
Are you aware that your personal medical information that you share with your GP or other healthcare professional is about to be extracted and stored on a computer, outside of the control of this practice, where the practice will have no say on who has access to that information?
If you are happy for NHS England to allow the extraction, storage and management of your personal information then you need do nothing as the information will be automatically taken from your GP’s computer systems.

If you do not wish your information to be extracted then you MUST inform your GP practice who will then block the uploading of your identifiable and personal information.

Information leaflets and opt-out forms are available within the practice.

Contact details Surgeries
Please take note the telephone number for Edgworth Medical Centre is: 01204 856843 and Egerton & Dunscar Health Centre: 01204 462233
Patient Participation Group
We currently do not have a Patient Participation Group due to having no patients to attend.  Please could you let one of our reception team know if you would like become part of this group?
Out of hours

Please note that the out of hour’s number is 0161 763 8940
 “We aim to treat all our patients promptly, courteously and in complete confidence. We feel it is important you know who you are speaking to, so our practice staff wear a name badge and identify themselves over the phone.
Arranging an appointment

Pre-bookable appointments are now available up to one month in advance. We do also offer ‘On the day’ appointments with the GP and certain appointment slots are now available online. Dr Rafferty will be running a clinic for Women’s Health and family planning on a Monday afternoons. Please ask at reception for further details. Please be aware, each GP appointment is 10 minutes long.  Please respect this time.

Also please allow 2 working days for your repeat prescriptions. You can also order prescriptions electronically by registering on our web site.
Cancelling an appointment

GP and nurses time is very valuable. If you have got an appointment booked with us and feel you may be running late or need to cancel please be kind enough to contact the surgery allowing other sick patients to utilise these slots. 
Contact Details

It is essential to let the surgery know of any change of personal details, either address or contact number.  We may need to contact you regarding:

· Test results

· Details for an urgent referral

· GP to patient contact

· Change of appointment time

Kurt Lievesley, the private physiotherapist now has appointments available. We feel this is an excellent alternative for those not wishing to travel to receive physiotherapy treatment. The GP will be able to refer you directly to him. To Book appointments directly please call 0161 724 9855 or for more information please email: info@edgworthphysio.org.uk. Or like the facebook page for regular updates on the service: Edgworth Physiotherapy.
The Role of a Health Trainer

NHS Health Trainers have been specifically trained to motivate, support and advise people on how to get healthy, stay healthy and get the most out of life. They encourage people to change lifestyle behaviours which are known to cause ill health.

Our Health Trainers are based within GP Surgeries across the Borough. They specifically work with patients who are 45 years and over, who do not have any existing cardiovascular conditions such diabetes and heart disease.

Although you may be well at the moment, there are likely to be aspects of your lifestyle that could prevent you from staying well. If you smoke, do little or no physical activity, drink more than the recommended limits of alcohol or eat unhealthily then you could be putting yourself at risk of becoming ill in the future.

Small changes can make a big difference to people’s health and that is what Health Trainers are about. They will offer motivation and encouragement, and will help people to find and access the support and services they need.

Bolton’s Health Trainers are passionate about making a difference to people’s health and wellbeing.

Emergency appointments

Remember an emergency is a problem that cannot wait (medical emergency). If you require an emergency appointment please contact the surgery as early as you can – Edgworth Medical Centre opens at 8.00am and Egerton & Dunscar surgery opens at 8.30am.
Any complaints or suggestions please give to reception or post them in our red prescription box. Our practice manager will be happy to listen.
Travel Vaccination
If you’re planning to travel outside of the UK, you may need to be vaccinated against some serious diseases found in other parts of the world.  Please fill in the Travel Vaccination forms at either Edgworth Medical Centre or Egerton & Dunscar Medical Centre, hand them in and our nurse Sharon Hall will let you know which vaccinations you require, all we ask, is that you hand the Travel Vaccinations form in at least 12 weeks prior to departure.
Bolton Macmillan Cancer Information and Support Service

HOW WE CAN HELP
We offer support and information to anyone who has cancer, their relatives, friends and carers.  We also support people worried about cancer too.  We are able to provide:

· Written information on all aspects of cancer and living with cancer

· Benefits & financial advice and access to benefits advisors.

· Emotional support for patients and carers.

· Help with applying for Macmillan Grants (these are means tested) for help with fuel costs, convalescent holidays.

· Help complete Blue Badge application forms
· Patient support group information.

· Signposting to other sources of support.

· Pamper sessions.

DROP IN SERVICE
The Macmillan Cancer Information & Support Centres are based at:
· Royal Bolton Hospital – Minerva Road, Farmworth, Bolton BL4 0JR.

Drop in service is available Monday – Friday 9.30am – 4.30pm

· Bolton One – Moor Lane, Bolton, BL3 5BN.

Drop in service available Monday – Friday 9am – 4.30pm

· Giles House – 43 Chorley New Road, Bolton, BL1 4QR

Drop in service is available Tuesdays and Thursdays 10am – 12midday.

· Breightmet Library, Breightmet Health Centre, Breightmet Fold Lane, Bolton, BL2 6NT – Drop in service is available Last Friday of the month 10am – 12 midday.
No appointment necessary. Opening times may vary so we always advise people to call us before making a special journey – 01204 663059.  Please see information literature around the surgery.
Don’t Forget To Update Your Details If You 

Move Address

New Email Address

Have a new Mobile Number

Have a New Landline Number

It is important that the surgery has your correct contact details.  We may need to contact you at short notice due to unforeseen circumstances or need to discuss urgent result’s, it may even cause a delay in your referral.

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Patient Contact Details
Name

D.O.B

Mobile Telephone Number

Home Telephone Number

E mail Address

Home Address

We now offer a text message appointment reminder service for patients who have provided us with their mobile number.  A reminder will be sent forty eight hours before your arranged appointment, if you cannot attend you will be given the opportunity to cancel by responding to the message.


If you would like to use this service please provide the reception staff with your current mobile number.  Please note the, the inbox is not regularly monitored, we will not be able to respond to any messages sent via this service.  If you require a further appointment please contact the surgery in the usual way.
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